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PARTIES OF RECORD: 
Case No. 2008-00340 
Letcher County Water and Sewer District 

Attached is a copy of the teleconference memorandum which is being filed in the record 
of the above-referenced case. If you wish to make any comments regarding the 
contents of the memorandum, please do so within five days of receipt of this letter. 
Should you have any questions regarding the memorandum, please contact James R. 
Goff at 5021564-3940, Extension 261. 
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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

TO: File: Case No. 2008-00340 

FROM: J. R. Goff 
Staff Attorney 

DATE: October 1,2008 

RE: Telephonic Informal Conference 
Letcher County Water and Sewer District 
Revise Non-Recurring Charge 

On September 15, 2008, a teleconference was held between Commission Staff and the 
parties in this matter. Those participating in the call are listed on the attachment. 

The purpose of the conference was to clarify the request for the meter connection/tap- 
on fee of $650 as requested by Letcher District in its August 18, 2008 filing. 
Commission Staff requested that Letcher District file with the Commission its 
explanation of the requested adjustment. Letcher District stated that having to go back 
to the area after the project is completed is an added expense for the district. The cost 
of the barrel set is negligible in the initial construction of a project. Commission Staff 
voiced a concern about the charge being a penalty for not setting the “barrel” during 
construction and that there appeared to be no time limit for ending the project and the 
revised charge. 

Staff requested Letcher District to file a further explanation of its request which will be 
placed in the case file. Letcher District agreed to do so. 

The meeting was adjourned 

Attachment 

cc: Parties of Record 


